Waimea Trails and Greenways MEETING NOTES

March 26, 2007

PRESENT: Clem Lam, Keith Wallis, Stan Shutes, Jim Lutter, Tommy Sing

We received readable preliminary drawings of the first construction increment from Lindsey Road to the east end of Sandalwood, from the consultant and have the following comments:

1. On the west end of the trail, the easement is 30 feet wide. This goes through Parker Ranch land, didn't Parker Ranch give us the entire area (Trail Easement 7).

In this same area, the easement is in some places on the slope of the stream bank - this cuts the usable easement down in width and hinders usable space for future expansion.

The easement should start at the top of the slope as much as possible.

2. The fencing is shown approximately 7 feet in from the easement - this effectively cuts the trail easement down from 30 feet to 23 feet and hinders future expansion of the trail.

Fencing should start at or as close as possible to the easement line.

- 3. Does Bruce have the latest easement alignments?
- 4. What kind of wire is being used in the wire fencing? Was chain link requested specifically by Lalamilo Research Station?
- 5. Did Carter Center, Magoon and CFHTC request fencing? Will there be gates for access?
- 6. Lalamilo Research station the easement runs through a building is that building going to move some day?
- 7. Is there or will there be a landscape plan for planting? Where we loose trees in the area behind Magoons can we replant some better trees to satisfy the concerns of the tree huggers?
- cc. Kaz Shigezawa, Greg Mooers, James Komata